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Resolution of tha
Committee on Access and Equity
in Memory of
Dr. Earl B. Higgins

The Committee on Access and Equity notes with regret the recent death
of Dr. Earl B. Higgins who was the Executive Assistant to the President
for Affirmative Action and Minority Affairs at the Medical University of

South Carolina from 1988 through August, 1992,

During that time he represented the Medical University of South Caroclina
on the Advisory Committee on Access and Equity of the South Carolina
Commission on Higher Education, and he served as the Institution's
coordinator for implementation of the Higher Education Program for Access
and Equity.

Dr. Higgins reflected the views of the Medical University of South
Carolina before the Access and Equity Committee with insight,
dignity, and tact.

He demonstrated by his statements and actions a deep concern
for students, faculty, and staff, for equity and equal opportunity,
and for a proper emphasis on equality and excellence in higher education.

The Committee on Access and Equity expresses its sincere gratitude for his

dedicated service and for the lasting contributions he made to higher
education in South Carolina.

QOctober 1, 1992

Edwin Tolbert, Chairman
and Members of the
Committee on Access and Equity



